CABINET REPORT FIRST ZONE MEETING

MEMORANDUM

Date: August 14, 2025

To: District Governor Dan Visone

From: Lion Cindy Berg Zone Chair Zone C

Re: Cabinet Report for Zone C; July 1- August 14, 2025

Zone Meeting for Zone C was held on August 14, 2025 at The Bungalow Lakehouse. Hosted by
Sterling Lions Club.

Clubs in attendance:
Leesburg Host 1
Middleburg Lions 1
Lovettsville Lions 2

Sterling Lions 10 (includes 3 via zoom) and 1 guest

GST Lion Evelyn Marr & Lion Ken Marr

Information and updates provided at Zone meeting

Remined clubs of Fall Conference in September. The Zone chose “Everything Viginia” for
the basket raffle.

USA/Canada 2025 in Atlantic City.

PDG Mike Ryan reported on the 2025 International Convention. And addressed the need
for volunteers for the 2027 Convention in DC.

GST Evelyn spoke on the need to report service activities to LCIl and the Helen Keller 2.0
project.

Talked about the new 24L website/ social media updates.

Peace Poster/Essay contests, White Cane, LOVF Raffle

Club Reports:

Middleburg Lions Club:
Planning the annual Citrus Sale for two weeks around Thanksgiving time.
Works with a local eye doctor who does free checkups, and the club pays for the glasses.
Oktoberfest
Help the local food bank.
Participated in Boys & Girls State along with the American Legion.

Respectfully Submitted By: Lion Ron Lang



Sterling Lions Club:
Last year our instrumental winner won the State Bland competition.
Did vision/hearing screening at a health fair in July.

In July we had the informational meeting with several 12-14 year old prospective LEOs &
their parents. The paperwork for the Sterling LEO Club was submitted to LCI last week.

Respectfully submitted by Lion Cindy Berg
Leesburg Host Lions Club

501C3 status reinstatement is almost complete so they can resume their regular fundraising
activities.

Respectfully Submitted By: Lion John Pumphrey
Lovettsville Lions Club:
Mayfest, Movie Night on the town green. Getting ready for Oktoberfest.

Sept 26 German dinner 5:00 pm, Sept 27 10-10 & 28 10-5 will have the beer
concession. If anyone wants to help contact President Dave Kirk.

Respectfully Submitted By: Lion Dave Kirk

Respectfully submitted by Lion Cindy Berg Zone C Chair.



